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Room 17 assembly  
Congratulations to the students and Mrs Howard on a 
fabulous assembly last week.  It was fascinating finding 
out how Father’s Day began and their song was very 
entertaining.  Well done. 
  
Athletics Carnivals  
Congratulations to Mr Gaspar, students, staff and our 
school community for two wonderful days of athletics.  I 
was so impressed by the way our students supported 
each other and always tried their best.  It all ran very 
smoothly and I sincerely thank Mr Gaspar, our staff and 
the wonderful parents who helped out.  That is what 
makes Camboon such a special school. 
  
School Board meeting  
We held our regular meeting on Monday.  Mrs Nguyen 
presented our National Quality Standards review and 

board members reviewed and approved the 2024 
booklists. 
  
The P&C meeting was also held on Monday.  It was 
amazing to hear about all the fundraising events and 
money raised this term, and also what is planned for 
next term.  
 
I want to sincerely thank our amazing P&C for their hard 
work, effort and dedication, especially this term with so 
many events.  WELL DONE and THANK YOU 
 
Janice Cuculoska 

Principal 

On Tuesday 12 September and Tuesday 19 September. 
year 6 students will be holding a cake stall at recess to raise 
money for the Year 6 graduation gift for Camboon Primary 
School.  
 
Students from Room 15 and Room 17 with  
with surnames starting with the letters A-H, will need to 
bring in a cake or baked item to sell on Tuesday 12 
September.  Students from Room 16 and Room 17 with 
surnames starting with the letter I-Z, will need to bring in a 
cake or baked item to sell on Tuesday 19 September.  All 
items will be $1.00. 
 
Every year 6 student will need to bring in a cake or other 
baked item to sell at the stalls.  Please remember to clearly 
label containers.  It is also preferable to have cakes, or other 
baked items individually pre-cut or served ie cupcakes 
rather than a cake that needs cutting.  If you want to bring in 
a whole cake, please have it pre-cut into portions to make 
this easier for the students to serve.  All items need to be 
served at room temperature as we do not have fridge or 
oven access.   
 
Please remember we are a nut free school. 
 
Students in year 5 are welcome to bring items to sell for the 
cake stall if they would like to support our Year 6’s but there 
is no obligation to do this. 
 
We look forward to your support with food items and we 
can't wait to see how much money we raise. 
 
Thank you; 
Lyn Howard, Andrew Nguyen and Louise Halls 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Thursday 07 September 

• Canteen Open 
Friday 08 September 

• Canteen Open 

• P&C Roller-skating Fundraiser 

• Interschool Jumps and Throws 
Tuesday 12 September 

• Year 6, Cake Stall 
Wednesday 13 September 

• Canteen Open 
Thursday 14 September 

• Canteen Open 
Friday 15 September 

• Canteen Open 

• Interschool Athletics Carnival 
Tuesday 19 September 

• Year 6, Cake Stall 
Wednesday 20 September 

• Canteen Open 
Thursday 21 September 

• Canteen Open 

• Assembly, Year 4 

• End of Term 3, for students  
Friday 22 September 

• Pupil Free Day (Staff Development Day) 
Monday 9 October 

• First day of Term 4 

Date:   07 September 2023 

Term:  Three  

Volume:  Eleven  

Camboon Primary School                         
Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  
Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  
Phone: 9218 1400         

 

Before School, After School and Vacation Care 
onsite at Camboon Primary School.  
Contact Care for Kids OSHC on 0456 857 463  
or camboonoshc@careforkidswa.net.au  
or obtain a flyer from the school office. 
FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS,  

N e w s l e t t e r 

  
Year Six Fundraiser 

mailto:camboonoshc@careforkidswa.net.au


 

Our PBS focus for the remainder of this term 
is about demonstrating respectful behaviour towards 
each other.  
 
‘We are Respectful’ is one of our 3 key behaviours 
at Camboon Primary School. By demonstrating  
respectful behaviours, we are teaching students the 
lifelong skills needed to establish and maintain 
respectful relationships and treat people the way we 
would like to be treated. This helps keep our school a 
positive and safe place.  
 
• We encourage our students to be respectful by:  
• Looking at people when we are talking to them  
• Saying ‘please’ and ‘thank you’  
• Greeting people when we see them  
• Using whole body listening  
• Waiting for our turn to talk  
• Using kind and appropriate words and actions     

when we interact with others  
• Valuing the personal space of others  
 
These expectations can be further developed at home 
by encouraging your child to treat others in a kind and 
respectful way. By working together we can ensure a 
consistent message and promote positive 
relationships and an inclusive environment for 
everyone.  
 
 

Hi! I'm Leon... By now some staff and students may have 
met me as I've moved around the school. 
  
I'm covering the Chaplain's 
role until the end of the year, 
unless a permanent chaplain 
is found before then. I'm a full
-time relief chaplain who 
moves to 3 new schools 
every term relieving when 
chaplains are on leave, or if 
the school is in-between 
chaplaincy appointments. My 
working days are every 
Thursday and Friday.  
  
I moved up from Albany this 
last year. For over 2 decades 
I've worked as a school 
chaplain in both high and primary schools. I have a keen 
interest in supporting schools and parents with 
management and extension of students with ASD. I 
especially enjoy "whole school" enrichment projects, and 
will be looking for opportunity to explore this during my time 
here. In my spare time, I enjoy staying fit, riding dirt bikes in 
the bush (Just got back from riding to Cape York and back 
with two mates), playing rugby union (Perth Bayswater) and 
jamming (music) with mates. I'm always up for a chat and 
would love to hear how things are going for you.   
 
Chaplain Leon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Certificates 

Friday 01 September 2023 

Congratulations to the following students, who were 
awarded Merit Awards at our recent assembly. 

EC2 Connor C Levi M Ruby C 

EC3 Harper F Levi T Vasili P  

Room 1 Alba D Hassan S 

Room 2 Lachlan B Michael M 

Room 3 Georgia N Jensen W 

Room 4 Isla D Lachlan O 

Room 7 Layla M Summer R 

Room 8 George O Mahin U 

Room 9 Aleeya A Lana C 

Room 10 Fatima H Ryan B 

Room 15 Armaan H Lilliana L Samar R 

Room 16 Jamerson N Tiahna T William P 

Room 17 Ahmed A Gabriel P Isabella S 

MONSTER SMILES 
Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former 
students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to 
develop Monster Smiles at  
https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when 
we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: 
We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which 
then makes them more likely to be kind to other people. 
This year we have introduced a “Smiles and Kindness” Award 
for students who are positive role models within the school. 
The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at 
assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster 
Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.  

 Congratulations to our September 
Smiles and Kindness recipient 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Taisei Hashimoto 

  
PBS Focus 

  
School Chaplain 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.monstersmiles.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDonna.Cutler%40education.wa.edu.au%7C7d667b7d0c6446587bd508da0af0e044%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637834326904349330%7CUnknown%7CTWFp


 

 

 

 

 

  
News from the P&C 

The P&C have many thanks for 
those who assisted at our Faction 
Carnival.  
Thank you to our fabulous  
canteen manager Lisa Purcell and 
her volunteers for all of their 
hard work. 
Thank you to the CPS community 
for supporting the P&C cake stall; 
to the donors, the parents who 
volunteered their time and to 
everyone who purchased goods – 
thank you so much!  
A final thank you to Dancing Duck 
& Co coffee van for supporting 
the event and our P&C. 


